

### GoldWing Road Riders Association Nebraska District Region E Chapter NE

# The Roadrunners

**Chapter Directors** 

Gary & Cindi Umberger garyncindihanknleo@gmail.com

**Treasurers** 

Linda & Chuck Steffen cnlstravel@gmail.com

Rider Education

Jerry & Deb Wiese <u>jwiese@cableone.net</u>

**Chapter Photographer** 

Karen Sievers

**Assistant Chapter Directors** 

Jerry & Deb Wiese jwiese@cableone.net

**Membership Enhancement** 

Les Coughtry coughtry@cableone.net

Schroed's Corner

Duane Schroeder duanew303@yahoo.com

**NewsletterEditor** 

Cindi Umberger garyncindihanknleo@gmail.com

Chapter Couple of the Year –2019 Dennis and Carmella Rodby

> Individual of the Year – 2018 Chuck Steffen

APRIL 2019 NEWSLETTER



#### **GWRRA Chapter NeNe Friends:**

Some spring like weather has arrived! We know some of you have taken the bikes out for a ride or two. I have not been on the bike yet. Gary has ridden a time or two, but has been slowed down a little because of his little slip and fall last month. He is healing and we are about to change the riding habits as we have a couple of rides planned!!

We want to congratulate our new couple of the year, Dennis and Carmella Rodby. We recently found out from our District Membership Coordinator that they do qualify to compete in COY competitions. We would be very honored if they chose to do so and encourage them to do it. It is always a lot of fun and you meet and make so many friends! We are very proud of them and their dedication to our organization and our chapter. They rarely miss a get-together, if ever, and join us in other activities also. Congratulations to Chuck Steffen as our new Individual of the year. Chuck is always helping out the chapter and thinking of ways to make things entertaining and welcoming for new members. We are glad to call these folks and all of you our friends!! What a great family our chapter is!!

Thank you to Marvin Blunck, Rod Cook and Gale Retzlaff for hosting the get-together last month at Jerry's Hilltop. There were 23 bikers attending. Most of you know that the Tiger Tavern suffered extensive damage in the flood last month and their future is uncertain at this time. They are able to do some catering and we may want to plan for them to do a picnic or catering event for us sometime in the near future. Bob and his staff have always been real accommodating and supportive of our chapter!!

A HUGE THANK YOU to Jerry and Debbie Wiese FOR helping out and leading our chapter last month at the get-together!!. Gary and I really appreciate their assistance and support.

This month, our get-together will be at Jerry's Hilltop with Jerry and Debbie Wiese hosting. It is on April 17<sup>th</sup> at 7pm. Working folks have a hard time getting to the get-togethers earlier.

District Director, Donna, would like our focus now to be on our District Rally in Broken Bow. Get your reservations and your registrations in to help make this a GREAT district event. She would like everyone to email, text or call her with your beginning mileage for 2019. She is planning some activities, games and prizes with these #s. Bring them to the get-together and Cindi will email them in for you.

Ride Safe! See you soon!



## From Other Writers

Hi Friends: I would like you all to please open and read the District newsletter. There are rides and get-togethers and other information for you to enjoy. Your District Rally information and flyer are in the District newsletter! I am forwarding it to all of you or you can get it off the web. Thank you. Cindi

Donna and Ross Jimenez District Directors:

2019 Mileage Challenge – Please send me your bikes odometer readings now, so we can keep them for the year. At the end of the year you can send me your ending odometer readings again. We will be giving out prizes for the Highest mileage and other awards as well. Come on, and join in on the FUN

Missouri Goldwing Road Rider's Association

Dear Fellow Riders,

Jan and I would like to personally invite you to attend the Missouri District Rally 'Wingin the Ozarks' in Branson, MO May 30 to June 1, 2019.

Attached are fliers and agendas for both events.

For additional information, visit our website at:

www.mogwrra.org

We look forward to seeing you at these events!

Ken Lueckenotte & Jan Schanbacher Missouri District Directors (573) 659-46341 (home) (573) 680-6238 (cell) kluke45 @aol.com

#### CONGRATULATIONS

March fifty-fifty Winners – Carmella Rodby, Duane Schroeder, and Les Coughtry x 2

### **March Door Prize Winners** -

Where are we - Answer

Trivia Question – How many miles of river in Nebraska ?? Answer- 79,000 answered correctly by Duane Schroeder

### BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES

BY

### **GRETCHEN**

### Birthdays:

4/14 April Smolek 4/15 Linda Steffen

4/18 Cindy Halsey

4/20 Lance Brozek

4/21 Denise Stevens



#### **Anniversaries:**

4/28/1979 Kenny & Diane Kaup



### Chapter Get Togethers & Directors

NE-NE

Third Wed. of every month. Choice of hosts

Wednesday, Apríl 17, 2019

JERRY'S HILLTOP, RANDOLPH, NE

7 pm meeting

Directors/ Gary and Cindi Umberger garyncindihanknleo@gmail.com

Choice of the host. Please check the NE/SD District Newsletter Directors/Tim and Theresa Krueger ngbowl@megavision.com

Second Saturday of the month
Golden Corral Buffet and Grill. Located at 1511 Gregg Rd, in Bellevue.
Just off of U.S. Route 75 (Kennedy FWY) and Cornhusker Rd.
Directors: John and Cheryl Papson 402-292-7923 (H) 402-981-4542 (C)

cornhuskerjohn@yahoo.com

NE-W

Third Sunday of each month at El Charito Restaurant, 802 21st Ave., Scottsbluff, NE 1 pm

Sheryl and Steve McLean 308-631-6851

### UPCOMING EVENTS

May 30 – June 1, 2019 Missouri GWRRA District Rally

Nebraska/South Dakota District Rally, Broken Bow, NE

The NE-SD District Rally will be held in Broken Bow, Ne. July 25th - 28th. With activities held at the city library. There will also be a swap meet at this activity July 25th-28th, 2019

Motels for Broken Bow are: Arrow Hotel..\$85...full buffet breakfast...20 rooms blocked here in east addition.....308-872-6662 Borders Inn & Suites...\$65...continental breakfast...308-872-6428 The Cobblestone Hotel ...\$86....continental breakfast...308-767-2060 Do make your plans early, and get your reservations locked in.

#### **CHAPTER RIDES**

Sunday, April 28, 2019 - Ride to Holt County Grill, O'Neill, NE – Meet at Osmond Mini Mart. We will be leaving the Osmond Mini Mart at 11:30 am. We have a reservation to eat at the Holt County Grill at 1pm. After lunch, weather permitting we plan to ride up to see the Spencer Dam and other flood damage. And possibly ride home another route with an ice cream stop!!

June 13-16 we are planning a chapter/district ride to the Ozark Hellbender. This ride is in place of the Mystery Ride. We need to know if you are riding along with us ASAP. We plan to make reservations for accommodations and meals, but you will be responsible to get your own rooms, We will let you know our destinations and give you info on where we will be staying. Our District Directors, Donna and Ross Jimenez plan to ride with us on this journey.

Where are WE? This is where we are going to be!!!

